## **Leeds and Broomfield C of E Primary School**



Many Hands Build a House, Many Hearts Make a School (Matthew 7:24-27: The Wise and Foolish Builders) Resilience, Curiosity, Honesty, Respect, Empathy NEWSLETTER 06—Friday 13th October 2023









This week is worship it has all been about **Resilience**. This is also one of our school values. What have you had to keep trying at?

"When the rain came we did not fall down"

Hedgehogs - This week they have been looking at number lines and ordering numbers. The children have had to say which numbers are bigger or smaller than 5.

Foxes - Have been using different media to create pictures of their family. There have been some fantastic mums, dads and siblings.

**Squirrels** - Have been continuing their learning on the stone age by completing a stone age scavenger hunt. This included finding a den to complete it in.

Badgers - Have had to have great resilience in bending and manipulating wire to make their 3d sculptures. I look forward to seeing the finished models next week.



## **Nut Free School**

We have a few children who are allergic to nuts across the school. For some this is an anaphylactic reaction and we have epipens in school. Please can I ask that all lunchboxes and snacks are nut free. Please double check chocolate spread ingredients.



# The road is opening!

On the 16th October the main road through Leeds will be back open and all parents will need to drop their children off and pick them up.



We are very lucky as a village school to have a car park opposite us. This is for the school, church and residents of the village. There is a 15 minute window in the morning and the afternoon to ease the pressure in the car park.

# A few pointers for the car park

- Please do not park in the entrance to the car park there will be little wooden people sat there to prevent parking. Parking here is dangerous for all.
- When the car park is at capacity parents park down the middle. This does block people in but believe me the car park empties as quick as it fills.
- Please can we all have understanding, patience and consideration for others.
- Drop off in the morning is between 8:30 8:45am.
- Pick up is between 3:15 3:30pm.

I am working with the Parish council and Leeds Castle on other solutions and I will keep you informed as and when I have developments.

Thank you



As the weather is changing please can all children have a pair of wellies in school (that stay in school) and a waterproof coat.

Please remember that bags need to be able to fit in your children's lockers at school (Foxes, Squirrels, Badgers). If it is too big an adult from your child's class will talk to you.



Show Racism the Red Card's annual Wear Red Day will be taking place on Friday 20th October 2023.



Wear something red with your school uniform.

No donation for this day - learning will take place.

Thank you for all of the donations of cakes, and thank you to everyone who bought cakes. We raised an amazing £98.15



#### PROUD awards

After speaking to pupils and staff we wanted to build children's self esteem and confidence in themselves. Each pupil needs to work to get a badge for each letter of the word PROUD.

- P Pleasure in work
- R Respect in work
- O Organised in work
- U Unique in work
- D Distinction

Each class has a different colour badge to collect. The children can put these on their bags or on their school jumpers.



This week's PROUD winners are: Max, Henry, George Y, Lilly M, Evie, Harry, Clark, Alfie B, Oliver L, Ronnie G and Sindy









## Christian Vision and Values

Hedgehogs— Lilly J
Foxes— Teddy L
Squirrels— Lulu
Badgers — Sindy and Alfie B





Hedgehogs— Henry Foxes— Alexandra Squirrels— Patsy Badgers— Ronnie G

#### PE days

Hedgehogs - Monday and Tuesday

Foxes— Tuesday and Thursday

Squirrels - Wednesday and Thursday

Badgers - Tuesday and Wednesday



Children must come into school in active wear on these days with black trainers. Children can wear active uniform everyday as that is our main uniform. On these days NO ear-rings can be worn. If your child cannot take them out please remove before they come to school on that day. On other days studs are acceptable at school but NO hoops due to health and safety.

#### **Future Dates:**

18th October—Foxes and Squirrels to Chislehurst Caves

Parents Evening—17th October 3:30—5pm and 19th October 4—6:30pm—if you don't have an appointment and would like one then please see your child's teacher

7th November—Year 6 to Canterbury Cathedral

13th December—Nativity

14th December—Christmas Lunch



All Parents / Carers are welcome to join us at the church on a Friday at 8:50 for celebration worship. The Year R children who we feel are ready are now joining the whole school for Worship. Please speak to Mrs Butterfield to find out. We would love to see as many parents as possible on a Friday morning for worship.

# Open Events for New Year R joining us in September 2024 - Please contact the office to book a slot:

Tour Dates are:

1st November at 11:15am

Four families per tour

